
Who Controls the United States of
America? – By Darryl Eberhart

It is not Zionist or Khazarian Jews – or Israel – or Jewish neo-conservatives
who have been – or are – running the USA, as some folks allege. RATHER,
agents of Papal Rome have been running the USA for over a century!

The Jesuit’s New World Order – An
Interview with Darryl Eberhart

The title of this article is from an audio I found on
https://archive.org/details/JesuitsNewWorldOrder I listened to part of it and
knew I had to transcribe it for this website.

I never heard of Darryl Eberhart before. I was shocked to see that his
website, Toughlssues.Org is offline in spite of the super interesting topics
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on it! Someone made a PDF file of the home page of Toughlssues.Org. You can
see it below the transcription and read all the titles of the links that are
no longer accessible.

What happened to Darryl Eberhart? Did he pass away into God’s Heavenly
Kingdom? Or was he taken out before his time by the people he exposed? If
anyone knows the answer to this, I would appreciate hearing about it.

The information Darryl Eberhart shares confirms everything I have already
posted about the Jesuits and their control of the world, and he also adds new
information.

Transcription of audio interview.

This is the Ministry of Truth. I’m Gordon Comstock and we have a returning
guest today. He’s been on the show three or four times. This might even be
his fifth time. Boy, he reads a lot and they are of course the kind of books
that are hard to obtain nowadays. We’re not supposed to read these kinds of
books I suppose. He’s got a very interesting background in military
intelligence. I think he really knows his stuff.

Before I was ever introduced to him, I was reading his writings online quite
a bit. I was quite happy to finally talk to him. He’s become a regular on the
show. Well, it’s frankly, and this doesn’t happen very often in life. I have
trouble finding areas where I would disagree with my guest today. Our guest
is Darryl Eberhart. Welcome aboard, Darryl.

Darryl Eberhart: Thanks for the nice introduction. I’m 61 years old. I don’t
know if I’ve ever mentioned that on any of the podcasts. Sometimes I get a
little tuckered out and tired of fighting these guys.

But let me give your listeners an introduction to both me, the intel, and the
religious side because I’ve got this great concern that they’ll accuse me
since I’ve been writing so much about Roman Catholicism, especially the
Jesuit order. I’m not comparing myself to Abraham Lincoln, but whenever they
were plotting to assassinate Lincoln, they passed the word around that in a
lot of the Northern newspapers, and as a matter of fact, democratic party
biased newspapers. And actually, Lincoln claimed up to half of the newspapers
and his time were controlled by the Roman Catholic Church. But they accused
him of being a baptized Catholic who had gone astray. They figured that would
steady the arms of the Roman Catholic assassins and a lot of the low-level
conspirators were Roman Catholic. And I just wanted to let people know that I
have never been a Roman Catholic. I was never secretly baptized as a Roman
Catholic. I’m not an apostate Catholic, although I do know quite a bit about
the Catholic Church.

But anyway, let me tell them about my intel. I spent 26 years in the
intelligence community. In 20 years of that was the US military. I’m a
retired military, 11 and a half years in the US Air Force Intelligence and 8
and a half years in Army Intelligence. And then after I retired from the
military, I worked six years as a Department of Defense, civilian at the
National Security Agency, largely because I got trained in Russian and Arabic



languages and worked as an analyst, a linguist, a reporter, and then later I
got a direct commission to captain. So I was then in military intelligence. I
was a chief warrant officer before then after I switched over from the Air
Force.

And I’ve been writing two newsletters for the past decade, plus the tackling
the tough topics and examining the tough issues. And when I first started
writing, I just pretty much, just spoke in general terms of the globalist,
which actually talked a little bit about what are actually just front groups,
the Counsel on Foreign Relations and the Bilderbergers, et cetera.

Gordon Comstock: They’re front groups, you’re right.

Darryl Eberhart: Yeah. They’re just 100% front groups. As a matter of fact, a
lot of smaller groups within the secret societies are front groups for the
Jesuits, as I have maintained. And others like Greg Szymanski, and Eric John
Phelps, all of our research ties together and confirms what each of us has
worked on separately. And it goes back to a lot of guys who have written good
books like Edmond Paris, The Secret History of the Jesuits.

It just all dovetails and points to the same point. And that is that the
Jesuits sit at the very top of the secret societies’ pyramid, controlling
Freemasonry, controlling their own Jesuit order, and through that,
controlling the entire hierarchy of the Roman Catholic Church, because the
Black Pope actually rules over the white Pope. He’s the Black Pope, the
Jesuit Superior General, is the power behind the throne of the white Pope,
the one that we see patting children on heads. But the real leader of the
Roman Catholic hierarchy is the Jesuit Superior General, who’s also in charge
of the very wealthy knights of Malta, who are co-located and co-headquartered
at the Jesuit Superior General’s palace there in the Vatican. So this man is
by far, I think, the most powerful man in the world, and through the wealth
he controls, through the Vatican Bank, and again through these wealthy
knights of Malta, who hold a lot of key banking positions.

The Rothschilds, people like to point to them and say, “Hey look, these are
Jews and they’re running everything.” The Rothschilds are Jesuits who just
happened to have a Jewish background. One of their titles is Guardians of the
Vatican Treasury. And that ought to tell us something.

Gordon Comstock: They’re employees.

Darryl Eberhart: Yeah, exactly. And so anyway, I just wanted to let them know
that I’ve got a good background in intelligence, but interestingly, despite
having for 26 years a top-secret special intelligence clearance with all
kinds of extra caveats, I knew almost nothing about the Jesuits. I know a
little bit about the Catholic Church, and I’ll explain why.

My religious background: I was raised Methodist. My mom was Methodist. My dad
was Roman Catholic, but my dad got in trouble because he didn’t raise us
Catholic, and the priest was angry with him for years. So again, I was never
baptized a Roman Catholic, and I never actually, I didn’t go to a Roman
Catholic Church until I actually got in my 20s. I went a couple of times with
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my dad to Mass. But again, I was raised Methodist.

Now, I have to say this, 90% of my relatives are Roman Catholic, including my
dad, and 90% of my friends are Roman Catholic because I’m in a very heavily
Roman Catholic area where anywhere you go in any direction, about five to six
miles till you get down off the mountain, it’s either 70 to 90% Roman
Catholic or higher.

Decades ago, by the way, I married a beautiful and wonderful Roman Catholic
lady, and that’s when I was taught Roman Catholic Catechism classes. I was
still in the Air Force at Syracuse University studying the Russian language,
and I went to those classes. I never converted to Catholicism. As a matter of
fact, the priest kind of threw me out after about six sessions because I kept
asking questions. I wasn’t a Bible scholar at the time, but I had read enough
of the Bible to just raise questions like, “Hey, Jesus Christ healed Peter’s
mother-in-law. And Paul said that Peter Simon took his wife with him when he
went around. It sounds like Peter was married. Why do you guys have to be
celibate when it looked like Peter had a wife? And the priest said, “Oh, is
that in the Bible?” And then I nailed him on about four or five other things.

And it finally just came up after about the sixth session for him to put his
arm around me because I was embarrassing him by asking him questions he
couldn’t answer. And I started making them look stupid because he kept
saying, “Is that really in the Bible?” And I said, “Yeah, it is.

Let me give you just one more example. Christ said, don’t call anyone on
earth, Father.” Now, obviously, He’s not talking about your earthly dad, but
He was talking in a religious way. “So why do we have to call you guys
“father”?

And he goes, “Is that in the Bible?”

I said, “Yeah, it is.”

And I go, “Jesus Christ said, we shouldn’t do repetitious prayers like the
heathen do. Why do you guys pray the rosary and just keep going over the same
thing over and over and over again?” And he goes, “Is that in the Bible?” And
I’m not picking just on Catholic priests because I knew six Methodist
ministers and, I’d say probably about four or five of them didn’t know that
much about the Bible. As a matter of fact, their main training was in
administration and raising money and public speaking and running socials and
things like that. And I think as a matter of fact, the last couple of
Methodist ministers that I knew, said they only had one Bible course. when
they were in. And of course, if you talk to an ex-priest and not, they get
very little Bible training. They are almost all the traditions of the church,
the church, old church fathers, especially the ones that the Catholics
consider the most important. That’s their main study. They also don’t get
into the Bible.

So anyway, because of that, this guy, just came up, put his arm around me,
and said, “You don’t have to come back anymore, my son.” And I didn’t want to
go back anymore anyway, Gordon, because the snow was getting about three to



four feet deep up in Syracuse, and a hellacious winter that year. And so it
worked out well, but he definitely didn’t want me to come back.

So I am not Roman Catholic, although I love a lot of individual Roman
Catholics. And I want to just make that point. Again, I just went to Mass a
couple of times with my dad. I was kind of rebellious there because I was
kind of disgusted by the Methodist church. And for six or seven years, I went
to independent fundamental churches here when I came back after leaving the
National Security Agency. And I got so disgusted with them because everything
was pre-trip rapture. Once saved always saved, we’re not to be involved in
fighting evil. We’re only here to win souls. And we’re to obey government no
matter how evil it is, don’t you know? And that just drove me crazy.

So basically I just read the Bible and I get together with a couple of
friends. And by the way, before we finish, I’d like to give a book. It’s the
best book for giving to a Roman Catholic that really in a nice and kind way,
it’s Loraine Boettner‘s book called Roman Catholicism.

They’ve attacked this man horribly. It was written, I think, in 1962. But
Roman Catholics tell me it’s the best book to give to a Roman Catholic to
witness to them as to the unbiblical, unscriptural doctrines and practices in
the church because Boettner, he’s a man, Loraine Boettner, just runs
comparisons. This is what the Bible says. This is what the Catholic church
does or practices or says. And anyone who looks at that with an honest and
open heart is going to see that basically, and I don’t know how to say it in
a kinder way, Roman Catholicism is basically paganism with a very thin
Christian veneer.

The sad part is that there are Roman Catholics, and I know Roman Catholics
that are real Christians that are in that church, and maybe before we get
done we’ll read that verse, Revelation 18:4 that says, “Come out of her, my
people.”

Gordon Comstock: Darryl, I took your advice. Last year I heard you talk about
that Loraine Boettner book, and one of my best friends is an ex-priest, and
he still attends mass, but he’s no longer a priest. Great guy. I bought a
copy of that book and gave it to him last year. We talked, and you could tell
it was really making him think. But I haven’t heard back from him in a few
months, so it’ll be interesting when I hook up with him again.

Darryl Eberhart: Well, the good news I have is that my best friend and his
wife, and he was a Eucharistic minister. She taught catechism-type classes in
the church school, and both very, very devout Roman Catholics, both from
devout Roman Catholic, large Roman Catholic families, and after over 50
years, by reading the Bible and Boettner’s book, they came out of the church.
So it’s not an impossibility. It does happen.

And Roman Catholics, many of them have no idea. They know there’s some evil
at the top because of the pedophile priest thing, but many of them have no
idea because most of them do not read the Bible. They have no idea of how
many Catholic practices, like celibacy and papal infallibility, purgatory,
indulgences, a Mass cards for the dead, people try to pay and pray for their
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relatives to get out of purgatory, that none of that’s in the Bible.

As a matter of fact, I challenge Catholics when I meet them. “Hey, sit down
and read your Catholic Bible and see if you can find one pope. See if you can
find one cardinal. See if you can find one archbishop.” That whole entire
hierarchical system is not there in the Bible. As a matter of fact, Paul and
Peter, examples in the New Testament when anyone ran up and fell at their
feet and tried to kiss their toes or praise them as gods, they said, “Get up,
get up get up! We’re just men like you.” And compare that to the pope, many
of the popes who have lived in such wealth and with many palaces and
cardinals the same way. And again, through selling indulgences, that’s what
got Luther so fired up.

A lot of people forget that some of the reformers were Roman Catholics.
Luther was an Augustinian monk who tried so hard to reform the system from
within. The Dominican Girolamo Savonarola who was in Florence led a great
revival. He made one little mistake. He criticized, I think it was Pope
Alexander VI, and his corrupt papal court. Of course, he was immediately
excommunicated and murdered and exterminated, executed. And that happened so
frequently throughout history. We need to remember that many courageous Roman
Catholics have tried to challenge the system from within. And Rome, papal
Rome, does not like to be challenged about anything.

I’d like to read just a couple of little things that I threw in some of my
writings when I started writing more and more about Roman Catholicism. I’m
going to repeat a little bit of what I said, but I think people need to know
this. Here’s a little statement I put in some of my newsletters when I
started to really go after the Jesuit order.

I am not a Roman Catholic. I also am most definitely not anti-Roman Catholic
as far as individual Roman Catholics go. My dad, 90% of my relatives are
Roman Catholic, and the majority of my friends are Roman Catholics still to
this day. I am, however, against the top levels of secret societies from the
hierarchy of the Jesuit order to the hierarchy of Freemasonry. And by the
way, if I can find that quote, I’ll read it later, but there was a historian
that said,

“If you trace up to the very top of Freemasonry, you will find out
that the leader of the head Freemason in the world and the Jesuit
Superior General are one in the same person.”

We need to remember that the Jesuit order took over French, British, and
German Freemasonry over a century ago. So the Jesuit order controls the
higher levels of Freemasonry, which gives them so much power because when you
start looking at the intelligence community, Gordon, you find out that just
about every head of the Central Intelligence Agency was either a 33-degree
Freemason like Allen Dulles who (then President) John Fitzgerald Kennedy
fired, or they were Knights of Malta, which is a religious military order
within the Roman Catholic Church under the direct command of the Jesuit
Superior General.
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I think that’s kind of interesting. Five Knights of Malta, the first one that
was in charge was William Wild Bill Donovan. You had John McCone, William
Casey, William Colby, and George Tenet. There are at least five plus the head
of the decades-long of counterintelligence in the Central Intelligence Agency
who also sat at the Vatican desk and the Israel desk was James Jesus
Angleton, who just happened to be the CIA liaison to the Warren Commission.
Another Knight of Malta, one of the Assistant FBI Directors, part of the
Freemason lodge just happened to be the FBI, the liaison to the Warren
Commission, the White Wash Commission, I call it. We can tell the flow of
information that went to the Warren Commission was completely sanitized and
edited by these two Knights of Malta.

When you start looking at that and World War II, where the head of Soviet
intelligence is a Knight of Malta. He was the Jesuit priest for his couriers,
Prince Anton Turkul. You look at the German intelligence on the Eastern
Front, it’s run by a Roman Catholic knight of Malta named Reinhardt Gehlen,
who ends up afterward coming over to help Donovan, who is head of the old
Office of Strategic Services, the predecessor, the CIA. They set up the CIA
together, two Roman Catholic knights of Malta.

By the way, William Joseph Wild Bill Donovan, I have a picture of him getting
the Order of St. Sylvester there at the Vatican. The man was heavily
decorated by the Roman Catholic Church, the Vatican, for his lifetime of
service to the Catholic Church, even while he was the head of the OSS and
then afterwards as the CIA Director. Isn’t that interesting, Gordon? These
guys are getting awards. Our top intelligence guys are getting awards from
the Roman Catholic Church.

Gordon Comstock: Well, the Bible talks a lot about nations being empowered by
demonic entities, and when you read through that litany of the crossovers
between the Nazi echelon that were hooked up with the Knights of Malta, they
just very easily made that transition from crumbling Nazi Germany to rising
United States 20th century power. And I can just envision those demons
crossing over from the Nazis to us, and we’re seeing the fruits of that now
all around us with entities like Blackwater, and of course all of the
draconian legislation like the Patriot Act.

Darryl Eberhart: That includes stuff that says that the President’s allowed
to torture people. Where does torture come from? It doesn’t come from any
Protestant church. It doesn’t come from any evangelical church. There’s only
one church that is really into torture, like big time, and that is the Roman
Catholic Church and the Inquisition alone from, according to several
reputable historians that officially ran 1203 to 1808, butchered up to 50
million Bible-believing Christians.

And while I mentioned that, I think it’s important that everybody get a DVD.
I don’t know if you’ve ever had Richard Bennett on. He’s an ex-priest of 22
years, but he did this DVD on the Inquisition. It’s subtitled, 605 years of
papal torture and death. It’s 58 minutes long, it’s in color. The first two-
thirds of the DVD deals with that official Inquisition that took the lives of
up to 50 million Bible believers. Many women were burned. And to be slowly
roasted and toasted at the stake, how cruel, 80 popes in a row, approved the
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Inquisition.

But again, the DVD is very professionally done. And the first two-thirds
deals with that 1203-1808 timeframe.

The last third deals with that forgotten holocaust, some people call it the
Vatican Holocaust, and they’re talking about the massacre in Croatia in the
1940s. Croatia was a part of Yugoslavia and then broke away and became a
puppet state to the Nazis. And this fascist state, butchered and tortured up
to 1 million innocent Serb Orthodox Christians, men, women, and children, to
the point where they impaled children alive on stakes, they crucified
Orthodox priests on wooden doors, they skinned people alive, they buried
people alive. They burned people alive. They sawed them. They cut their eyes
out, and made necklaces from them, and I know you’re very familiar with this.

Gordon Comstock: Yeah, I read that book, The Vatican Holocaust by Avro
Manhattan.

Darryl Eberhart: And he has pictures in there of both the perpetrators…

Gordon Comstock: Smiling as they’re sawing through some guys’ neck.

b>Darryl Eberhart: We need to think about this because there are 10 FEMA
regions in the US. There are 10 Jesuit provincialists assigned to the US. I
don’t think that’s a coincidence.

And when we think that two Jesuit prelates, they were Jesuit monsignors who
were in archbishop positions in Zagreb and Sarajevo, respectively, Aloysius
Stepinac, who also was the military vicar to the Ustaše military killing
squads that ran around, and Archbishop Ivan Šarić. And so these two Jesuit
archbishops ran this choreographed, this horrible holocaust – a religious
side basically – the slaughter of Orthodox Serbians.

Gordon Comstock: And the people who led the bloodthirsty mobs were Franciscan
priests, correct?

Darryl Eberhart: Yes, mostly, and some of the worst commandants were, like
you said, Franciscan priests, monks, and friars. They sometimes led the
Ustaše units, and if they weren’t the actual officer in charge, then they
were an adviser who participated in and urged the torture. And as one writer
wrote, he said, they weren’t content just to kill people, they had to
horribly torture them first. So, it boggles the minds of people who have not
been brought up Roman Catholic and who do not know the history of the Roman
Catholic Church to think of a Church that calls itself Christian doing this
type of thing.

Gordon Comstock: And so, that was a carryover. That was still the
Inquisition, right? The Inquisition never really officially went away.

Darryl Eberhart: No. No. And that was a modern-day Inquisition that we need
to look at because, as one writer, I think it was Manhattan himself said, it
serves as a model of what the Roman Catholic Church would like to do if they
could ever, wherever they have the power to establish themselves as the State
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Church and to totally, as Edmond Paris wrote, convert or die with everyone
else. Of course, some of the Orthodox people did convert, but again, this DVD
of the Inquisition by Richard Bennett is critical for people to see, whether
they’re Roman Catholic or non-Roman Catholic, to see the barbarity of all
this. When FEMA takes over and because the governors, those ten Jesuit
providentials, are the real power behind them, we know what these people can
do (based on the history of the Inquisition).

Here’s a little thing I’d like to read, but I had stuck into several of the
newsletters when I started writing more about Roman Catholicism. I put,

“Why am I writing more and more about Roman Catholicism? I’ve been writing
more on the Roman Catholic Church’s hierarchy, and especially its Jesuit
order in recent newsletters, because I keep uncovering more and more about
the deep hatred that the hierarchy of the Roman Catholic Church has for
independent Bible-believing Christians, Protestants, Orthodox Christians, and
Jews. And by the way, during World War II, it was just a bloodbath that
mainly went after Protestants in northern Germany, Orthodox Christians, not
just in Serbia, but in Russia and in Ukraine, and of course Jews, up to 6
million Jews, despite all of these people that try to say that there were
only a couple hundred thousand. I’ve seen the actual pictures of the
bulldozing of the bodies and that when the American soldiers went into camp.
(Note from me: The actual number of Jews who died in the holocaust is
something I don’t care to debate about anymore. The fact is, not only Jews
died, but millions of other ethnic peoples such as Romanies AKA Gypsies,
Poles, Ukrainians, Russians, Serbians, and other Slavic peoples, even non-
Slavic peoples such as Estonians, Latvians, and Lithuanians. It’s interesting
to me that when the Holocaust is mentioned, people only think about the Jews
and none of the other ethnic groups the Nazis murdered. Why is that? I
believe it’s due to Jesuit control of the press and education to put emphasis
on the Jews in order to justify the Zionists of their dirty deeds. )

Gordon Comstock: So let me derail you quickly here because you just prompted
something. Darryl, do you think, as I strongly suspect, that not only during
World War II, not only what happened in Croatia with the mass murder and
torture of the Serbs, not only was that a carryover of the same Inquisition,
but do you think, given that Hitler is still to this day a Catholic in title,
he never was excommunicated, and given that it was guys like Franz von Papan,
who was he a cardinal or archbishop who…

Darryl Eberhart: No, no, he was a knight of Malta. He put Hitler into power.

Gordon Comstock: He put Hitler into power. And as we know, the Knights of
Malta are under the auspices of the Vatican. Do you consider that the far
more infamous Holocaust that we see so many movies and books about, like
Schindler’s List and whatnot, do you think that that also was a carryover of
the Inquisition?

Darryl Eberhart: Without doubt, there’s no doubt in my mind that that was
another part of the modern-day Inquisition. Serbia wasn’t the only one. World
War II was an entire Inquisition. The Catholic Church has long hated Orthodox
Christians, and that’s why the Nazi SS units, a lot of them in the central



security service were priests that put on the black uniform. The head of the
Nazi SS was not little pug-nose, the nephew Heinrich Himmler, Kurt Heinrich
Himmler. The real head of it was his uncle who was a Roman Catholic priest, a
Jesuit subordinate to the Jesuit Superior General, Ledóchowski. But those
priests followed in with the killer units, just like the Ustaše had the
Franciscan priests, monks, and friars, these Jesuit priests and other Roman
Catholic priests were even wearing the black uniform of the Nazi SS. And they
were with the killer squads that came in behind the regular German military,
whenever they invaded into the Ukraine and further into the Soviet Union.

So it was when I first looked at Eric John Phelps’ book, I thought, “Wow!
Could it be that this thing was just totally orchestrated to slaughter as
many Protestants and Jews and Orthodox Christians as possible?” I don’t know
how anyone can really take an honest look at World War II and not come to
that conclusion. Where did almost all the firebombing take place? In northern
Germany, not in Catholic Bavaria. What happened to the poor German
Protestants up in the northern, northeastern parts like in Prussia? They were
forced to march during winter, and women and children died along the way.
Some people think up to a million people that died in the camps in the
northern part. The American and British camps were horrible. They allowed
malnutrition, they allowed weather exposure to these people. They were
horribly treated. The amount of food they were given like I said, forced
march in the middle of winter. And then of course the Jews, they went after
them big time, and also after the Orthodox Christians. So, I don’t see how
anyone can really be honest, whether he’s Roman Catholic or non-Roman
Catholic, look at World War II and not just see a massive religious side that
was orchestrated by having Knights of Malta running the intelligence services
on both sides.

I worked 26 years in the intelligence community. When you have top positions
like the CIA counter-intelligence desk when you hold the head of the CIA, the
head of the FBI, then you can murder anybody, and that’s what happened with
John Kennedy, and then cover it up because you have all your people at the
key choke points, and no mid-level analyst or something’s going to be able to
get anything. He’ll get murdered if he tries to go outside of the channels.
And that’s what they did with the two liaison positions with Kennedy. And
everyone around Kennedy, and that’s something that you and I have talked
about before, is the alternative medium, much of it, blames everything on the
Jews, mentioning the Rothschilds and that or the head of the Federal Reserve,
and not ever getting to the secret societies and the control of the secret
societies by the Jesuits Superior General, where they have control of these,
not only the intelligence agencies, but they are able then to use through the
CIA cooperation with Special Forces, Navy Seals, they are able to use our
most elite military to murder people and cover it up, and having key people
in Congress. Almost every key committee is held by a Roman Catholic
generally.

It’s interesting, I started when I was updating some of my news articles, I
will tell the story, and you know it, at one time I had 106 articles up on
the web, 106, and a lot of them dealt with assassination, like the
assassination of Kennedy, the assassination of John Paul I, the assassination
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of Oscar Romero, the Archbishop down in El Salvador, and the assassination of
Lincoln. When you look around and start digging a little bit outside of
mainstream publishing and the current American textbooks, you find out in all
of these that the culprits are the Jesuits! And the rest of the Vatican, the
papacy, clearly their fingerprints are all over the assassination of Lincoln.

My goodness, they even helped John Harrison escape up to Canada, where two
Roman Catholic priests hid them out, one of the Archkins’ Bearers, and then
they ferried them over to England and down to the papacy, where they became
part of the Pope’s own personal bodyguard in a Zouave company.

But Burke McCarty and her book pointed out… she wrote an interesting book,
The Suppressed Truth About the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln. That book
was published in 1924. And when she did, she’s got a great quote in there,
and I’ll just paraphrase it because I don’t have it right in front of me, but
she said that during the Wilson administration, that would have been, he
served two terms, I think that would be 1913 to 1921. He’s the president who
said, “I’ll never send your boys overseas” just like FDR later. But anyway,
she said during his administration, the head of the Army, the head of the
Navy, the head of the Merchant’s fleet, the head of the post office, and she
named a couple of others, and she said just about every single department in
the U.S. government – now remember, this is in the 1920s, the early 20s – she
said was held by a fourth degree Knight of Columbus! Now, the Roman Catholic
population at that time was one-sixth the entire U.S. population, but they
are holding every single key government position.

Lincoln said that in his time, half of the newspapers, I mentioned it
earlier, half the newspapers were run by the Roman Catholic Church. And then
F. Tupper Saussy, when he came out with his book, Rulers of Evil, showed how
in the Reagan administration, almost all his top advisers were Roman
Catholic, and almost every key position, intelligence, finance, in both the
Senate and the House, were all held by Roman Catholics.

And it’s interesting, when you think back, Gordon, if you go to an
independent fundamental church, you’re to find out these guys have all been
taught in their seminaries, “We don’t get involved in politics,” but when you
go to Roman Catholic churches, when they have their Knights of Columbus, and
they try to recruit young Roman Catholics into that, they tell their people,
get into law enforcement, get into government, become mayor, become governor,
become president. They’re talking two sides there. They infiltrate, and
Protestants have trouble understanding that because we wouldn’t think of
infiltrating a Catholic church, but the Jesuits are masters of infiltration,
and they have their people infiltrate, even seminaries of these independent
fundamental associations and everything. And they tell these people, “Now you
need to obey government no matter how evil it is, no matter how fascist it
is, because don’t you know government is from God, and you guys need to stay
out of politics. You’re only here to win souls, you don’t get involved in
anything. And then they’re telling their people, “Get involved in law
enforcement, get involved in politics.” You go to these, a lot of these
northern, northeastern cities, Midwest, Chicago, New York, Boston, you’ll
find out that a very large number of the police officers, especially in the
middle and higher levels, are Knights of Columbus.
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And you can see that on a website, spirituallysmart.com. It has all kinds of
pictures. Jeb Bush is a fourth-degree Knight of Columbus. It has a picture of
him getting his ceremony there. It has a picture of President George W. Bush
shaking hands with a bunch of Knights of Columbus. It has a picture of some
of these top people in the New York police force. I think one of them was a
former Homeland Security agent, a very high-ranking one. They’re all Knights
of Columbus!

So what does that bode for us? We need to remember something, Gordon, and
that is that the Ustaše was a Roman Catholic militia called Catholic Action
in Yugoslavia. Whenever the German troops poured across the border, these
people turned on their own government, turned on their own constitution,
their own people, and betrayed them, and showed the Nazis, well, I should say
the German troops, where the arms were stored, and where aircraft were hidden
away. They basically were a fifth column. I hope most of the listeners
understand that in the fifth column from the Spanish Civil War, there was
General Mola. Franco said he had a fifth column. In other words, he had
people friendly to him behind the enemy’s line pretending to be good guys
when they were actually betraying them. He claimed to have in Madrid, a fifth
column.

Well, throughout all of Europe in World War II, there were fifth columns in
France and Yugoslavia that betrayed their own people, their own country,
their own government, and their own military.

Gordon Comstock: They assassinated King Alexander of Yugoslavia.

Darryl Eberhart:Right. And the Ustaše we need to remember was a Roman
Catholic militia, basically a terrorist group before World War II. And then
once Pavlach was put into power, Ante Pavlach, an interesting character, who
said, “A good Ustaše is someone who can cut a child out of its mother’s
womb.”

And having the two archbishops there, once they took power, well, guess what
happened to the Roman Catholic militia, Catholic action, Ustaše? They became
the regular military forces, and they went around being the killer squad.

And people need to think. I’ve heard there are a million and a half to two
million strong in the Knights of Columbus. There are signs about them all
over where I live. You see all their signs. They have chapters and stuff.
They sell insurance, they sell little gambling tickets basically that are
based on the lottery here in Pennsylvania. These guys are wealthy, they’re
powerful, and we need to think, what are they gonna do when we go under total
martial law in a fascist state here? Are these guys gonna be just like the
Ustaše in Croatia?

That’s something to think about because the fourth-degree oath of the Knights
of Columbus, now they’ve probably mellowed it some, but it was a horrible
plot oath that was read into the Congressional record in the early 1900s. We
don’t need militias such as the Knights of Columbus that have an oath to a
foreign potentate, and that’s what the pope is. And if people think that’s
hard, it’s just the truth.



Gordon Comstock: When you say foreign potentate, now that brings up a good
point because we talk a lot about the dangers of Roman Catholicism and the
Jesuits and the upper echelon of that hierarchy, but that upper echelon,
foreign potentate, isn’t the real threat, the real source of all this threat
is because it is that the Vatican is a nation-state, is it not? People still
think the Vatican is just part of a religious system,

Darryl Eberhart: It is a nation state. The Vatican State has diplomatic
relations with something like over 80 or 100 countries, I forget. But they’re
a member of the United Nations, the pope goes and speaks there, and I know
they’ve got diplomatic relations with all of the major countries in the
world. As a matter of fact, they were restored with Mussolini in the
Concordant that he signed with the papacy. Of course, some people tend to
forget Hitler also signed a Concordant on the papacy, and you mentioned
earlier, that Hitler was never excommunicated, and neither was Mussolini. As
a matter of fact, when Hitler died, or some people say he didn’t really die,
he went to Argentina, but anyway, when he supposedly committed suicide, they
had a high requiem mass for him in Spain, officiated, I think by three Roman
Catholic priests. Generally, that’s only for like a cardinal or something,
and they had that for him. But Mussolini, Hitler, and none of the worst of
these mass murders was ever excommunicated by the Roman Catholic Church, how
could they? These guys were working for them. You know, that’s not good PR
within your own camp if you excommunicate your top murderers that carry out
your orders for you.

Let’s say one other thing, you mentioned a good point. A lot of people tend
to think of Roman Catholicism as just a religion. No, the Roman Catholic
Church is probably the most powerful geopolitical faction in the world
because of controlling secret societies, plus having a billion people
adherence, plus having a Vatican bank, and they have another bank too, but
all their stock holdings in that, the Knights of Malta are big bankers, so
they’re filthy rich, and so we need to think of them as the most powerful
geopolitical and financial power on the entire planet. They’re not just a
religion.

We Americans have for the most part been largely ignorant of the well-
documented history of the Roman Catholic Church in conducting brutal
religious genocide, the Inquisition, holy wars, and holy crusades against all
the aforementioned groups, Bible-believing Christians, Protestants, Orthodox
Christians, and Jews.

Sadly, many Americans believe the ecumenical rhetoric of the Roman Catholic
Church’s hierarchy, that she has changed her ways and now loves all the
“Separated Brethren.” (Formally called heretics.) Well, we now know that Pope
Benedict XVI has come out and said, “Well, that liberal stuff you kind of
heard out of Vatican II is, they’re just spinning that the wrong way. There’s
no salvation outside of the Roman Catholic Church.”

I’ve got some of his recent documents where he said any church that came out
of the Protestant Reformation is not a church. So guess what, Protestants?
You’re back to being heretics and not Separated Brethren.



And by the way, the ecumenical movement is totally run by Roman Catholics.
There’s a Roman Catholic priest named Forrest and that, but you’ll find it
almost all of these, the Billy Graham crusades, and that there are always
priests there, Paul and Jan Crouch. You can almost always see a priest in the
background there. Jack Van Empey praises Mary and the Marian apparitions and
the Pope. So a lot of these so-called Protestant evangelists are just, well,
Billy Graham himself has an honorary degree from a Roman Catholic Institute
of Higher Learning.

Gordon Comstock: They’re all subverted.

Darryl Eberhart:Yeah. They’re working for the other side. And we need to
realize that these people are pied pipers. As a matter of fact, Billy Graham,
when a Roman Catholic comes forward in his crusade wanting to truly learn
more about Christ, what does Billy Graham and those counselors do? They turn
them over to the local Roman Catholic Church! They say, “Go back to your
Roman Catholic Church and learn there.”

Again, I’m not trying to be mean to anyone because I love a lot of individual
Roman Catholics, but Roman Catholicism is basically pagan. It’s the old
Babylonian religion. It’s paganism with a thin veneer of Christianity. It
moved into the power vacuum whenever the imperial pagan Roman Empire fell and
the Pope basically took over as the ghost rose from the ashes of the pagan
imperial Roman Empire.

Gordon Comstock: Darrell, this gets into eschatology. You have these pre-
tribbers, these huge futurist Christians nowadays who are expecting some kind
of revived Roman Empire in the future. And what they are obtusely not seeing
is that when the secular government of Rome fell, it morphed into… basically,
what I’m trying to say is their revived Roman Empire is Roman Catholicism
because it carried on Rome and engulfed all the other states around it. So
it’s right in front of them. It’s always been in front of them. It’s always
been the number one persecutor of …

Darryl Eberhart: True Bible-believing Christians, including the Waldenses.
You know how they treated the Waldenses, I know you read about them, and the
Albigenses. They called the Albigenses and Waldenes, heretics, Manichaeans,
Dualists, and all kinds of dirty names. But they were just simple Bible-
believing Christians who were always … let me repeat that, they didn’t leave
the Catholic Church, they were always outside the Catholic Church. And
because Catholics in France compared the wonderful lives of these people,
they were hard-working, industrious, moral people to other Catholics, the
Catholic Church was starting to lose their adherence. They were leaving in
droves to join these people. And that’s when the Catholic Church crushed the
entire southern population of southern France. They exterminated the
Albigenses in a series of crusades. I think they started somewhere around
1208. And they basically used some of the same crusaders who had been down in
the Middle East and turned them loose, including rapists and murderers out of
the prisons to slaughter these people.

And that’s why I started writing more and more about Roman Catholicism just
because… I don’t know how to say this in any other way than the Roman



Catholic Church is basically, especially the Jesuit order in the last four
centuries, international murder incorporated. They’re just mass murderers,
masters of assassination of individuals, but also masters of religious
genocide. And we need to speak out about it. Roman Catholics need to learn.

I think if Roman Catholics in America could learn one-tenth of the history of
their Church, purposely a Church, but again, remember, it’s an official
nation-state, the Vatican state, that was restored by Mussolini with his
Concordate. But anyway, by the way, Roman Catholicism also became the state
religion again there. So the deadly wound kind of got healed there whenever
they got back as a Vatican state.

It’s not the Jews, the Zionist Jews who are running around fomenting all the
wars, it’s the Roman Catholic Church.

There was a man named Edmond Paris who was born Roman Catholic, a French
author who wrote several books like “Convert or Die”. But he wrote The Secret
History of the Jesuits that people can still get that from Jack Chick, Chick
publication (and this website).

Gordon Comstock: We spoke of that book, Roman Catholicism by Loraine Boettner
as maybe the best book to give your Roman Catholic friends to get them out of
that system, to wake them up.

Darryl Eberhart: The book is simply called Roman Catholicism and it’s by
Loraine Boettner. It was published in 1962. It’s a 466-page paperback book.

My best friend and his wife, have four children, and they gave them Dave
Hunt’s book and it really turned them off. Dave Hunt’s book is a great book,
A Woman Rides the Beast, I like it, but I’ve heard from several Catholics
that it really turns Catholics off.

Gordon Comstock: It’s all factual, but it’s too much at once.

Darryl Eberhart: Yeah, for new comers. It’s a good book. If you’re a non-
Catholic, I would highly recommend you get that from Chick Publications. A
Woman Rides the Beast is a great book for a non-Catholic because it gets into
their doctrines in the back. He gets into papal infallibility quite a bit,
and celibacy and purgatory and he’ll give you definitions of all of them. But
he gets a lot into the genocide too.

Gordon Comstock: The sordid history of the popes, Hunt gets into in spades.

Darryl Eberhart: Yes, he does a very good job. But if you want to hand
something to a Roman Catholic to read because you want them to see that their
churches’ practices and doctrines are unbiblical, unscriptural. Roman
Catholicism is the best book. And I tell you why. That man has been horribly
attacked by the Roman Catholic Church because he’s right on the money. And
again, he doesn’t do it in a caustic and vitriolic, nasty manner. He just
lays it out nice and just pleasant. And just saying here it is, this is what
the Bible says, this is what the Catholic Church says. So I highly recommend
it. You get that book and get it into the hands of Catholic friends. It’s
much better received than most other books.
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Let me give a Bible verse here. It’s critical. We’re very ignorant of
history. We’re also biblically ignorant in America. And I’m sure know very
well this verse,

Hosea 4:6  My people are destroyed for lack of knowledge: because thou hast
rejected knowledge, I will also reject thee, that thou shalt be no priest to
me: seeing thou hast forgotten the law of thy God, I will also forget thy
children.

That’s pretty serious. We need to be Bible readers. You mentioned about the
papacy and how easy it is to see. Some people try to predict who the
Antichrist is going to be. Some people said it was Gorbachev with the little
red mark on his head. Some people even said it was Reagan. There’s Prince
Charles. There have been many candidates, Mussolini was a candidate, Hitler
was a candidate. Of course these guys are dead now.

Rather than trying to predict who the final CEO of the Satanic Kingdom is
gonna be, that priest of 22 years, Richard Bennett, points out on his DVD,
The Inquisition, the Bible very clearly lays out that the papacy is the
Antichrist.

Revelation 17:9  And here is the mind which hath wisdom. The seven heads are
seven mountains, on which the woman sitteth.

Now someone like Texe Marrs says that’s Jerusalem. But Jerusalem never ruled
over all the kings of the earth. Some people say Rio de Janeiro has seven
hills. Now the only place with seven hills that ruled over the kings of the
earth for probably over 1200 years was the Roman Catholic church or papacy.
They crowned kings and emperors and deposed them. Few emperors and kings had
ever won against the pope. Most of them lost on the battle field because the
pope would rally several countries against the nation that opposed him.

Some people used to joke, “Well, how many divisions does the pope have? The
answer is he has as many divisions as the US or the Soviets or whoever he’s
controlling. They’ve infiltrated and decapitated those governments.

Verse Revelation 17:18 says, And the woman which thou sawest is that great
city, which reigneth over the kings of the earth.

Again, the Israel kings, kings of Judah, David, and Solomon at their peak
didn’t rule over the kings of the earth. They ruled over maybe the kings of
Edom and Moab and the Syrians. But they didn’t rule over the Assyrians. They
didn’t rule over the Babylonians. They didn’t rule over the Chinese. However,
the papacy ruled over continental Europe for over a thousand years.

But here’s the verse that’s kind of interesting. I used to say I’m not
telling Catholics to come out of the church. I am now.

Revelation 18:4  And I heard another voice from heaven, saying, Come out of
her, my people, that ye be not partakers of her sins, and that ye receive not
of her plagues.

The Bible says that papal Rome is going to get burned in the end. And I would



say to … and I love again many individual Roman Catholics … get out of there.
Not only is your church, which is a state, a geopolitical and financial
entity, guilty of pedophilia to the maximum extreme, not only is it guilty of
up to 40% of American nuns reporting being sexually abused, you can find that
in a Boston Globe article. I’m looking for the book, but it’s in a great book
called Lucifer’s Lodge – Satanic Ritual Abuse in the Catholic Church was
written by a Roman Catholic named Kennedy. Not only is it guilty of all that,
but if you read my Bloody Hearts article, you’ll find out that the Roman
Catholic church as Baron De Pane, the French statesman said, “Its history is
written in blood.” Blood is what it’s all about. The slaughtering of Jews
left and right, as you well know Gordon, whenever the Roman Catholic
crusaders, not the Christian crusaders, went into Antioch in 1096. The Roman
Catholic crusaders slaughtered every man, woman, and child, Christian, Jew,
and Muslim in Antioch. Then they went down, and in Jerusalem, in 1099 they
slaughtered just about everyone. There were a few Muslims that bought their
way out, the rich ones, but other than that they slaughtered every man,
woman, and child, other than the few that bought their way out, Jew, Muslim,
and non-Catholic Christian. And that has been the history of that church.

Before the Crusaders even went down to the Middle East, they went into the
Western provinces of Andrew and Puto and practiced up for the crusades by
slaughtering every Jew they could find, going through the villages of those
Western, I probably murdered the pronunciation, those Western provinces in
France, they practiced up. Their entire history is nothing but religious
genocide. Every 50 to 100 years, the Roman Catholic church goes on a mass
murder spree, and they did it as recently as the 1940s. (The 1994 Rwanda
genocide was even more recent.)

And Gordon, that’s why I think you’re staying in and working hard at what you
do, why I am too because we smell what happened in Croatia, what happened all
over the European continent, in the 1940s, may be coming to a neighborhood
near all of us soon here in America, like they used to talk about movies
going around the drive-in theaters. It’s coming to a neighborhood soon near
us. And again, ten FEMA regions, ten Jesuits, provincial’s assigned here, and
we’ve got the fascist police state almost totally set up here in America.

If Roman Catholics do not leave in droves as they did during the Reformation,
the only thing that stopped this, that flow, was the sword and the stake that
the Catholic church wielded against its own people, otherwise, Europe would
be totally Protestant right now. And that’s why the Inquisition was
instituted and carried on, and again, 80 popes in a row.

And if you’re a Roman Catholic, get a book called Vicars of Christ: The Dark
Side of the Papacy, by Peter De Rosa. There’s a Roman Catholic that just gave
you the real nitty gritty of what the papacy was about. It was nothing but
rich aristocratic families battling with each other. Most popes were
murdered, by the way, very few died natural deaths, some mysterious, but many
of them were murdered because they were fighting with each other for the
coveted position because of all the wealth and power that it carried with it.

So again, we’re not being mean, we don’t hate Roman Catholics, we’re just
trying to warn you, your system, it’s not biblical, it’s a murdering system,
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and it’s a system full of pedophile priests, and it’s just a real sad story
that it calls itself Christian.

I tell my Catholic friends this, you’re not going to like a Catholic police
state here in fascist America. It’s not going to be good for Catholics
because the Inquisition didn’t just kill Bible believers. Many Roman
Catholics, if they were wealthy, maybe you had a good-looking wife or
daughter, they turned you in, and you went before the Inquisition, and very
few people ever got acquitted from the Inquisition. By the way, most lawyers
were not allowed to represent you, you couldn’t see you’re accuser, so they
had an almost 100% conviction, right? And that’s why we’re warning people, to
find out about this Church geopolitical financial entity, do a little bit of
research.

Image of Darryl Eberhart’s ToughIssues.org website which is no
longer online.
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Pope Pius XII admitted the Vatican’s collaboration with Hitler by means of a
concordat, which he himself signed jointly with the despicable Von Papen.
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The King opposes the Pope and gives the Waldenses who were much persecuted by
the Roman Catholic Church their civil rights!

The Pope And World Peace

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/pope-pius-xiis-apology-for-the-vaticans-concordat-with-hitler/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/pope-pius-xiis-apology-for-the-vaticans-concordat-with-hitler/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/liberty-of-conscience-in-italy/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-pope-and-world-peace/


The ultimate aim of the Roman Catholic church is to reestablish its dominion
over all nations.

Catholicism’s Moral Code

A THOROUGH UNDERSTANDING of Roman Catholicism is not possible without a grasp
of the peculiar structure of its system of moral theology. It is the key to
its world wide political power.

Biblical Unity or Papal Conformity?

By Michael de Semlyen and Richard Bennett

Papal Penitence

On Sunday, March 12, 2000, the first Sunday of Lent, the Pope presided over a
solemn ceremony called “The Day of Pardon” in St. Peter’s Basilica, Rome, in
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which he asked God for forgiveness for the historical wrongs of the Roman
Catholic Church (RCC). The ceremony was presented as another profoundly
significant event in the RC Church’s “Millennium Jubilee Holy Year” and a
further step, unprecedented but necessary, in the process of unity. It was a
modern media event staged for maximum impact to encourage “unity”. The
impression given is that it is a genuine attempt to wipe the slate clean and
to apologize for the past wrongs of the Church.

Careful examination, however, shows that the Pope’s “Day of Pardon” was in
fact not an apology, but rather a day of deception. In this service, the Pope
continually prayed, purportedly as a Christian, while never admitting any of
the horrendous sins of the Church of Rome. An egregious example from the
prepared text that was used is found in Section III, “Confession of Sins
Which Have Harmed the Unity of the Body of Christ”.1 The set prayer of the
representative of the Roman Curia was as follows, “Let us pray that our
recognition of the sins which have rent the unity of the Body of Christ and
wounded fraternal charity will facilitate the way to reconciliation and
communion among all Christians.” This was followed by silent prayer, and then
the prayer of “The Holy Father” addressed to the “Merciful Father”,

Merciful Father, on the night before his Passion your Son prayed for the
unity of those who believe in him: in disobedience to his will, however,
believers have opposed one another, becoming divided, and have mutually
condemned one another and fought against one another. We urgently implore
your forgiveness and we beseech the gift of a repentant heart, so that all
Christians, reconciled with you and with one another will be able, in one
body and in one spirit, to experience anew the joy of full communion. We ask
this through Christ our Lord.”

If the Pope and the Roman Curia were really serious about their prayer
offered to Holy God, they must face the fact that condemning curses of their
Council of Trent were not mentioned nor repented of, including the
condemnation of the Biblical Gospel and historical biblical Christianity,
which led to the wholesale slaughter of millions of Christians during the 667
years of the Inquisition, and which have never been revoked, Vatican Council
II notwithstanding. If this prayer were answered, it would be necessary to
dismantle the RCC with its false gospel, papal infallibility, and
“irreformable”2 ways, which clearly the Pope and his Curia have no intention
of doing.

“The Week of Christian Unity”

The gathering of mainstream churches at St. Paul’s Basilica in Rome earlier
this year is thought to have been the largest assembly of Christian leaders
with a Pope since the Vatican Council II in the early 1960s. On January 18th,
the Tuesday of the week which had been designated ‘The Week of Christian
Unity’ in the ‘Holy Year, 2000’, leaders representing four fifths of Eastern
Orthodoxy gathered alongside Anglicans, Lutherans, Methodists and
Pentecostals. They were participating in celebration of the opening of the
‘Holy Door at St. Paul Outside the Walls’. Archbishop George Carey, Primate
of the Church of England, and Metropolitan Athanasius, representing
Bartholomew, Patriarch of Constantinople and head of the Orthodox Church,



knelt on either side of Pope John Paul II before the newly opened door. Only
one cushion had been provided as it was thought that only the Pope would
kneel, but when they both fell to their knees, too, the Pope called out,
“Unity! Thank you!” It was a highly symbolic moment.

The Pontiff had every reason to express his gratitude to the Churches
represented and the two men flanking him. After all, in May 1999, the joint
Anglican Roman Catholic International Commission (ARCIC) had issued a
statement “recognizing the Pope as the overall authority in the Christian
World” and describing him as “a gift to be received by all Churches”, (a gift
yet to be accepted by the Synod of the Church of England and the wider
Anglican Communion, however). Five months later in October, 1999, on
Reformation Day, the Roman Catholic and Lutheran Churches had signed a joint
declaration announcing that their opposing views on justification have been
reconciled.3 With this declaration of reconciliation and unity, the way seems
clear for the Lutherans to join the Anglicans in accepting Papal primacy. The
frosty relationship of earlier years with the Russian Orthodox Church has
warmed up, and a Papal visit to Moscow and a meeting with Patriarch Alexy II
is being discussed. Pentecostals and Charismatics have accelerated their
Rome-ward journey and Evangelical leaders who have signed ECT (“Evangelicals
and Catholics Together”) have led very large numbers of Evangelicals to kneel
before the open “holy” door that the Roman Catholic Church offers them.

The Pope’s words that day were couched in the language associating equality
with freedom. Carefully concealed in his response was the non-negotiable
agenda of the Roman Catholic Church, for rather than looking for unity based
on truth, the Papacy, as ever, is seeking to secure conformity through
compromise. The “ecumenical dialogue” referred to by the Pope during the
January 18th ceremony, is clearly governed by a special set of rules. Vatican
Council II’s postconciliar Document No. 42 on ecumenism states that
“…dialogue is not an end in itself…it is not just an academic discussion.”4

Rather,

“ecumenical dialogue…serves to transform modes of thought and behavior and
the daily life of those [non-Catholic] communities. In this way, it aims at
preparing the way for their unity of faith in the bosom of a Church one and
visible.”5

That the papacy expects this process of dialogue to take time to accomplish
its stated aim of bringing all Christian churches under its authority is
clear when she says,

“….little by little, as the obstacles to perfect ecclesial communion are
overcome, all Christians will be gathered, in a common celebration of the
Eucharist [the Mass] into that unity of the one and only Church.…This unity,
we believe, dwells in the Catholic Church as something we can never lose.”6

The “little by little” approach of the Vatican II document are now giant
steps.

How many present at the January 18th gathering understand what is really
happening? The Pope’s official position is that “ecumenical encounter is not



merely an individual work, but also a task of the [RC] Church, which takes
precedence over all individual opinions.”7 Thus the opinions of others
present on January 18th are “individual opinions” and worthless. The final
goal of any dialogue with the RCC is, first and foremost, “unity” in a
visible and specific ritual. Under the authority of the Roman Catholic
Church, “all Christians will be gathered, in a common celebration of the
Eucharist into that unity of the one and only Church….unity we believe dwells
in the Catholic Church as something she can never lose.” She could hardly
state it more clearly.

Unity: True and False

Very different from this man-made spurious unity is the true unity of
believers in Christ. The foundation of Christian unity is the position of
believers “in God the Father and in the Lord Jesus Christ.”8 The Lord’s
prayer in John 17:21 for unity is answered in the life of an individual who
is justified by God’s saving grace alone through faith alone in Christ alone.
The fact that the Lord Jesus Christ prayed for unity means that unity of
believers is actual. God, the Father of His people, Who before the world
existed chose the believers to be in Christ His Son, justified them through
His righteousness, and upon saving them, places them in Him, and will
preserve them in that unity unto the culmination of all things. Believers are
placed into the unity which is in Christ Jesus, a unity which they themselves
did not establish, but which they are commanded to maintain. In the words of
the Apostle Paul, they are “to keep the unity of the Spirit in the bond of
peace.”9

True Ecumenism

The same Apostle shows clearly the ground of true unity. “There is one body,
and one Spirit, even as ye are called in one hope of your calling; One Lord,
one faith, one baptism, One God and Father of all, who is above all, and
through all, and in you all.”10 Believers, therefore, who adhere to God only
and His Written Word, as did the Lord and the Apostles after Him (‘Sola
Scriptura’) are one in body, in Spirit, and in truth. They are saved before
the all-Holy God by grace alone (‘Sola Gratia’), through faith alone (‘Sola
Fide’), and in Christ alone (‘Solo Christo’), and all glory and praise is to
God alone (‘Soli Deo Gloria’). These five biblical principles together show
the foundation of true unity in the Lord. They have helped the persecuted
church through the centuries to hold fast to the simplicity of the Gospel.
True ecumenism is fellowship or working together in adherence to the five
basic biblical principles that maintain the foundation of true unity in the
Lord. To the degree to which these key basic biblical standards are embraced,
true unity will be evident.

False Ecumenism

On the other hand, false ecumenism, typically institutionalised, is the
joining together for common causes of professing Christian groups, when in
fact one or more of the parties involved are unconverted. While purporting to
confess the Lord Jesus Christ according to the Scriptures, for the most part



the five biblical principles that display the basis of true unity in the Lord
are compromised. The extent to which these principles are not upheld usually
shows the inclination of the church or group to submit to Rome.

The World Council of Churches is such an institution. Within it, there is no
agreement on any of the five principles that demonstrate the fact that the
foundation of true unity is in the Lord Jesus Christ alone. The Pope and his
Church, likewise in apostasy from the true Gospel, are also without any of
the five biblical standards. Counterfeiting the body of the Lord Jesus
Christ, they are intent on finding successful ways to bind all to the very
visible, active and attractive pontifical throne.

Pope Defines Conformity

In his official letter, “That they May Be One”, the Pope defines full unity,

“The Catholic Church, both in her praxis and in her solemn documents, holds
that the communion of the particular Churches with the Church of Rome, and of
their Bishops with the Bishops of Rome is, in God’s plan, an essential
requisite of full and visible communion.”11

To arrive at that point of full unity, a different set of five principles
must be adopted–principles that actually deny all five parameters of biblical
truth. According to the Pope, “It is already possible to identify the areas
in need of fuller study before a true consensus of faith can be achieved:

(1) the relationship between Sacred Scripture, as the highest authority in
matters of faith, and Sacred Tradition, as indispensable to the
interpretation of the Word of God;
(2) the Eucharist, as the Sacrament of the Body and Blood of Christ, an
offering of praise to the Father, the sacrificial memorial and Real Presence
of Christ and the sanctifying outpouring of the Holy Spirit;
(3) Ordination, as a Sacrament, to the threefold Ministry of the episcopate,
presbyterate and diaconate;
(4) the Magisterium of the Church, entrusted to the Pope and the Bishops in
communion with him, understood as a responsibility and an authority exercised
in the name of Christ for teaching and safeguarding the faith;
(5) the Virgin Mary, as Mother of God and Icon of the Church, the spiritual
Mother who intercedes for Christ’s disciples and for all humanity.”12

The Pope’s objective in declaring his five principles is that a ubiquitous
visible conformity to the Church of Rome should be forged in accordance with
and manifested through her institution alone. Thus the Pope decrees,

“…it is now necessary to advance towards the visible unity which is required
and sufficient and which is manifested in a real and concrete way, so that
the Churches may truly become a sign of that full communion in the one, holy,
catholic and apostolic Church which will be expressed in the common
celebration of the Eucharist.”13

The RCC is attempting to forge a man-made unity, visible by means of an
institution to which all must conform. Such a conception stands in direct



contradiction to the reality of believers who, having been placed invisibly
in Christ by God, are to maintain the bond of unity given them by the Holy
Spirit.

External Unity to be Attained by Power and Penalty

What is this conformity now so passionately advocated by the Pope? How would
it be applied in practice? From all previous experience, and the official
teaching of the same Pope in his Canon Law, those fully participating will be
obliged to submit their faculties of both mind and will to ‘the Holy Father’
[the Pope], to his decrees, and to the dogma of his Church. Thus present day
Roman law decrees,

Canon 752 “A religious respect of intellect and will, even if not the assent
of faith, is to be paid to the teaching which the Supreme Pontiff or the
college of bishops enunciate on faith or morals when they exercise the
authentic magisterium even if they do not intend to proclaim it with a
definitive act…”

In this official law Rome enunciates, in clearer terms than any cult states,
the necessity of suppressing one’s God given faculties, that of mind and
will. This is not only demanded, the new Canon Law, the ‘Papal Code’ codified
by the present Pope, includes a section entitled “Punishment of Offenses
against Ecclesiastical Authorities and the Freedom of the Church”. Under the
heading, “The Punishment of Offenses in General”, the Inquisition appears
again as from old times, for Canon 1311 states,

“The Church has an innate and proper right to coerce offending members of the
Christian faithful by means of penal sanctions.”14

A brief acquaintance with history readily reveals that coercion is a term
that the Roman Church understands very well. Naturally, when ushering all
comers into her big tent, she makes light of its implications; but when once
again in direct control of the levers of political power (which may well be
provided by the fast advancing European super state), Canon 1311 could
acquire that same notoriety as those that have so darkened the pages of
history.

It is important to remember always that the Roman Papacy is an absolute
monarchy and also a secular government. Enormously wealthy, it has
territorial sovereignty, its court, nobles, and diplomatic corps; its
detective force and secret service; its laws, advocates, and system of
jurisprudence as well as prison; taxes, bank, foreign treaties and
concordats, enormous political influence, ambitious plans and policies, all
as much as any secular kingdom. And it still has the Inquisition, now styled
the Office of the Doctrine of the Faith, headed by Joseph Cardinal Ratzinger.

Bride of the Lamb Understands Apostate Church

Believers of old were clear to call the Roman Catholic Church’s imposed
conformity “Satan’s seat” or the Antichrist. This was known and spoken of
even through the Middle Ages by Dante Alghieri (d. 1321), John Wycliff (d.



1384), John Huss (d. 1415), Savonarola (d. 1498), and William Tyndale (c.
l536). So Rome’s conformity was described as Antichrist from the time of
Reformation by Martin Luther (d. 1546), Nicholas Ridley (d. 1554), John
Bradford (d. 1555), and John Foxe (d. 1587), and in more recent times by
Isaac Newton (d. 1727) and Jonathan Edwards

(d. 1758). Now as the “Holy” Roman Empire revives in the European Superstate,
can believers afford to remain ignorant of both history and Biblical prophecy
as understood throughout the centuries? Confident believers of old saw that
unity is in Christ and, consequently, warned of the conformity with Rome.
They both knew the true church in Christ, and recognised the apostate Church
in Rome. Understanding that unity with the Roman Catholic Church always meant
submission to her traditions and finally obedience to her Pope, they rejoiced
that their unity was in the Beloved, rather than dallying with sin.

Pope Identified

Extravagantly, apparently without trembling, the Pope has again fulfilled the
Lord’s prophetic Word (II Thessalonians 2:3-12) depicting the Man of Sin and
Son of Perdition. The sitting Pope purports to take for himself a Divine
position. Thus in Section III of the prepared program for the “Day of
Pardon”, “The Holy Father” is mentioned eight times. Nonetheless in the RCC,
this title does not denote the All Holy One in heaven, but rather the sitting
Pope. Seen in the light of Scripture, the RCC Pope who claims to be
Christian, clearly is one “Who opposeth and exalteth himself above all that
is called God, or that is worshipped; so that he as God sitteth in the temple
of God, showing himself that he is God” (v. 4). The Pope of the RCC goes
further when by taking to himself the title of “The Vicar of Christ”, he
presumes to take the place of Christ Himself, teacher, shepherd, and priest.
This also is clearly tantamount to “as God sit[ting] in the temple of God,
showing himself that he is God.” The assertion is not simply made, for the
Pope’s law gives it teeth in exacting submission of mind and will and
promising punitive action against those who fail to obey, as Canon 752 and
1311 document. He is the worst and greatest enemy of Christ who under the
pretence of service to Christ, presumes to undermine His unique offices by
covertly usurping His position and power.

C. H. Spurgeon clearly understood these things. His timely words still apply,

Since he was cursed who rebuilt Jericho, much more the man who labours to
restore Popery among us. In our fathers’ days the gigantic walls of Popery
fell by the power of their faith, the perseverance of their efforts, and the
blast of their gospel trumpets; and now there are some who would rebuild that
accursed system upon its old foundation. O Lord, be pleased to thwart their
unrighteous endeavours, and pull down every stone, which they build. It
should be a serious business with us to be thoroughly purged of every error
which may have a tendency to foster the spirit of Popery; and when we have
made a clean sweep at home we should seek in every way to oppose its all to
rapid spread abroad in the church and in the world.15

Permission is given by the authors to print and copy this article if it is
done in its entirety without any changes. Permission is also given to place



it on WebPages in its entirety without any changes.
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Hidden Agenda? By Dr. Cathy Burns

A friend recommended me to check out a book by Dr. Cathy Burns, Billy Graham
And His Friends – A Hidden Agenda?. I never heard of her or her book before.
I found her website, Liberty to the Captives. The titles of the articles look
very very good! Her bio on the site says:

Dr. Cathy Burns has a degree in Bible Philosophy and has spent the
past 19 years doing extensive research on the New Age movement and
related subjects. She has written many articles, tracts, and
booklets on various subjects, including nine other books: Hidden
Secrets of Masonry; Hidden Secrets of the Eastern Star; A One World
Order Is Coming; Mormonism, Masonry and Godhood; A Scriptural View
of Hell; Alcoholics Anonymous Unmasked; Pathway to Peace; Secure in
Christ; and Masonic and Occult Symbols Illustrated. Her name is
listed in Who’s Who in Religion, Two Thousand Outstanding
Intellectuals of the 20th Century, Five Hundred Notable Women,
Outstanding People of the 20th Century, Who’s Who in the East,
Who’s Who in America, World Who’s Who of Women, Dictionary of
International Biography, Two Thousand Notable American Women, etc.
She has also done radio interviews in the United States and Canada.
(Ref: https://libertytothecaptives.net/about_dr_burns.html)

Cathy Burns’ bio is also on the Chick Publications website. I believe she is
a sincere Bible believing follower of Jesus Christ. Just reading the first
chapter of her book tells me so.

The emphasis in bold are from the author, and taken from the the PDF file I
got the text from.

This is only part of chapter one of her book. I don’t want to violate the
copyright law. You can buy the book from Amazon.
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1 . LETS MEET SOME OF BILLY’S FRIENDS

Billy Graham is one of the best-known as well as one of the best-loved
individuals of the 20th century. He has been in the listing of “most admired
men” for 36 consecutive years—more than any other person. Chuck Colson states
that he is the “greatest evangelist of this century—perhaps the greatest
since Paul….” Others refer to him as “the world’s best-known evangelist,”
“the world’s most beloved evangelist,” “the most honored evangelical alive,”
“the nation’s pastor,” or “America’s pastor.”

Knowing that Graham was so well respected and revered, and hoping to help our
community hear the gospel of Jesus Christ, I took the responsibility for
trying to bring Graham’s films to our school— and succeeded. Even though I
was still in high school, I felt a burden to reach out to others and tell
them about Jesus. At that time, I thought Graham’s films would be one of the
best methods available and I was even one of the counselors after the film
was aired. Since that time, Graham’s popularity has only increased.

Little by little I started hearing about some aspect of Graham’s ministry
with which I didn’t agree, but I’d just shrug my shoulders and ignore it.
Eventually, those “little things” started to add up to quite a large number
of difficulties. As I started to research some of these issues, I found more
and more—and even more problems— problems far worse than I could have
possibly imagined. I started noticing Graham’s own words in his autobiography
and compared that with other sources. I read many biographies on Graham—most
of which were authorized by Graham himself and/or published by Graham’s
ministry (under World Wide Publications). Since I’d been researching the New
Age and related movements for the past 19 years, I noticed some names with
which I was familiar. As I continued to dig and research, unbelievable
associations were uncovered— and some things started to fall into place. I
started to understand many things I had not comprehended before. I am now
sharing this extensive research with you—and hope you will continue to do
your own research as well.

This first chapter, especially, may be a little difficult to read and digest,
but I feel it is necessary in order to lay a framework for the succeeding
chapters. This was not an easy book to write but, as I think should be
evident, it has been extensively researched and documented. Many people will
not like what has been uncovered— but I believe the truth should be shared
with others. Many will want to hold to their cherished beliefs (no matter how
false they are)— but I just ask you to read it and then check out the facts
for yourself.

Remember, it is better to be disturbed by truth than to be deceived by
falsehood. Proverbs 27:6 notes: “Faithful are the wounds of a friend; but the
kisses of an enemy are deceitful.” Galatians 4:16 asks: “Am I therefore
become your enemy, because I tell you the truth?”

Since he is esteemed and revered in the eyes of so many, I think it’s very
important to look at Billy Graham himself, some of his close friends, as well
as some of those he invited to share the platform with him at his Crusades.
While I’m sure that Graham would not be in agreement with the views



(political, spiritual, or even otherwise) of all those encouraged to sit on
his platform, his words of praise for many of them certainly give the
impression that he considers these people to be fellow Christians and
individuals to be respected and admired. It is one thing not to make a
disparaging remark about someone; it is quite another thing to heap praise on
a person.

It is obvious that someone in Graham’s position does not want to be
“negative” about people because he would lose many friends, but does he need
to unnecessarily brag up people who are flaunting open sins? For instance, on
Larry King Live, Graham said that although he has been friends with Bill
Clinton for years, he has not and would not bring up the issues of
homosexuality or abortion to him. Graham said that if he did that, he “would
not be invited back to the White House.” (As John 12:43 says: “[T]hey loved
the praise of men more than the praise of God.”) Silence in a case like this
is bad enough, but a few months later, in an interview with U. S. News and
World Report on May 3, 1993, he said about Clinton: “I am quite impressed
with his charisma and with some of the things he believes. If he chose to
preach the gospel instead of politics, he would make a great evangelist.” He
also said: “From a biblical point of view, we should be headed in the
direction of goodness and righteousness, away from crime and immorality and
towards one’s neighbors who are in need. I’m encouraged by the emphasis
President Clinton and Hillary are putting on that.”

Graham says Bill and Hillary are leading us in the direction of goodness and
righteousness, yet Clinton was recently photographed at a Democratic fund-
raiser with Hugh Hefner, the founder of Playboy. The photo then appeared in
the May 2000 issue of Playboy. This is hardly a righteous influence! Clinton
had also “appointed over a score of homosexuals to his staff.”

Graham also said that he forgives (and seems to excuse) Clinton’s sexual
misconduct: “I forgive him. Because I know the frailty of human nature, and I
know how hard it is, and especially a strong, vigorous, young man like he is;
he has such a tremendous personality. I think the ladies just go wild over
him.” It’s great to have man’s forgiveness, but that is not sufficient.
Clinton needs to ask for God’s forgiveness for only God can cleanse the
heart.

In Graham’s autobiography, Just As I Am, he mentions that he was with
President Clinton on May 1, 1996. He states: “It was a time of warm
fellowship with a man who has not always won the approval of his FELLOW
CHRISTIANS but who has in his heart a desire to serve God and do His will.”
[Emphasis mine throughout.]

“At a luncheon for 500 newspaper editors at their annual convention in
Washington, D.C., Graham said that the President’s personal life and
character are ‘irrelevant.’ At the luncheon…he promoted Clinton as a man of
God. He explained that he and Clinton had been close friends for many years
and stated, ‘I believe Bill has gone to his knees many times and asked God to
help him.’”

The praises flow both ways, however. At a dinner in Washington with about 650



people in attendance, Clinton praised both Billy and Ruth Graham.

When people consider someone like Clinton (who is a sex pervert, pro-
homosexual, pro-abortion, etc.) to be a Christian, we are in desperate
spiritual trouble! When someone like Graham does so, we are even in a more
profound dilemma since multiplied thousands look up to Graham as a spiritual
advisor and man of God.

JOHN FOSTER DULLES

Let’s meet another one of Graham’s friends: John Foster Dulles. It was Dulles
who was involved in helping to open doors for the 1954 Graham Crusade in
London.

In A Prophet with Honor, which Billy Graham had asked William Martin to
write, we find: “Secretary of State John Foster Dulles…would also be ‘using
his considerable prestige to help by writing letters to all of his friends
and contacts in England.’ Perhaps at Dulles’s recommendation, American
ambassador to Great Britain, Winthrop Aldrich, promised his assistance as
well.”

Aldrich, by the way, was a brother-in-law to John D. Rockefeller, Jr.

Many people know who John Foster Dulles was but for those who don’t, Dulles
was a founder of the Council on Foreign Relations (CFR) (Note from me:
According to Myron Fagan, the CFR is the American branch of the Illuminati)
and a relative (through marriage to Janet Pomeroy Avery) to the Rockefeller
family. He served as a chairman of the board of the Rockefeller Foundation
and the Carnegie Endowment. It was Dulles himself who chose Communist Alger
Hiss to be president of the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace. We
need to remember that the kind of peace the Carnegie Endowment has in mind is
different from the peace that you have in mind. This organization said: “[W]e
shall have peace through constant warfare!” Not a very peaceful peace, is it?

Dulles and Hiss were friends for a long time. Furthermore, “Mr. Dulles and
Mr. Hiss worked together in The Federal Council of Churches and…both were
chairmen of important committees of the Council.”

“In September 1916, [President Woodrow] Wilson appointed a ‘brain trust’ of
150 to draw up a charter for world government. The League of Nations Covenant
was prepared for a new socialist one-world to follow WWI. The group included
college professors, graduate students, lawyers, economists and writers.
Individuals on the committee included Walter Lippman (columnist), Norman
Thomas (head of the American Socialist Party), Allen Dulles (later head of
CIA), John Foster Dulles (later Secretary of State) and Christian A. Herter
(former Secretary of State).”

Dulles advocated “global interdependence” and was also a founding member of
the United Nations (UN) and helped to prepare the United Nations Charter
which states: “The present Charter represents a conscientious and successful
effort to create the best world organization which the realities permit.”
Dulles wrote: “I have never seen any proposal made for collective security
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with ‘teeth’ in it, or for ‘world government’ or for ‘world federation,’
which could not be carried out either by the United Nations or under the
United Nations Charter.”

“The founders of the UN were 16 Communists led by Alger Hiss, and 43 members
of the Council on Foreign Relations (CFR).
“Since the UN was founded, to produce peace for all the world, there have
been 157 wars [up to 1991 ]. The UN has yet to prevent a war, stop a war or
win a war. On key issues the UN has voted against the U. S. about 85% of the
time.”

The story of the land where the UN is situated is interesting, too.

“The UN stands on a piece of land called by the Manhattan Indians, Turtle
Bay. Their legend was that floods of blood would drench that place but that
there would come a time when many tribes will meet here to make peace. It
happens that for many years the slaughter houses of Manhattan stood here and
floods of blood were lost by hundreds of thousands of animals. When Mr. John
Rockefeller bought the land, he got the slaughter houses destroyed and
offered the grounds to the UN, the meeting place of many tribes. One could
also add that the UN was bom from the blood of the 30 million humans who died
in World War II. These are the Earth vibrations noticeable at the UN.”

Dulles had been hired by Joseph Stalin to act as Russia’s legal council in
the United States and he was also closely associated with J. R Morgan. Morgan
“was instrumental in forcing our country into World War I. He and his
associates funded the Bolsheviks and the Nazis, and he helped organize the
Council on Foreign Relations. Occult writers tell us he based his investment
strategy on astrology.”

“John Foster Dulles and Allen Dulles became senior partners of Sullivan and
Cromwell. That firm was chief legal counsel to J. Henry Schroeder Bank which
helped finance Hitler’s rise to power initially aided by the Warburg-
controlled Mendelsohn Bank of Amsterdam. Chase National, Equitable Trust,
Mechanics and Metals, Bankers Trust and Kuhn Loeb & Co. financed Germany’s
launching of World War I on the basis of a deal made with Kaiser Wilhelm
through their agents— the Warburgs.”

SIX PILLARS OF PEACE

It was John Foster Dulles who dominated the Federal Council of Churches (FCC)
which had been founded, in part, by the Communist Harry Ward in 1908. In
fact, John D. Rockefeller, Jr. was among those who helped to finance the
Federal Council of Churches. For many years no conference or meeting of the
Council was complete without an address by Dulles or one of the Rockefellers.

Since Dulles was involved in both the United Nations and the FCC (later
renamed the National Council of Churches), it’s no surprise to see the
following news item: “Christians should vigorously support efforts to
strengthen the United Nations—even at the risk of leaving the United States
outvoted, the National Council of Churches decided last night.”



In Dulles’ book, War or Peace, he stated:

“The churches took a strong lead in favor of international organization. The
Federal Council of Churches of Christ in Commission on a Just and Durable
Peace, of which I [Dulles] was chairman. Our Commission held its first full
meeting in September, 1941, just after the promulgation of the Atlantic
Charter. We immediately launched a campaign to educate United States public
opinion to the need for world organization. Most of the Protestant churches
of the country set up ‘study groups’ on world order. The Commission conducted
‘national missions on world order’ which took leading ministers and laymen to
the principal cities of the United States. It issued a ‘Six Pillars of Peace’
statement which set out briefly and cogently the need for world organization
and the tasks it should assume.”

“John Foster Dulles and his many supporters in the church now took their case
to the nation. Beginning with a convocation in the Cathedral of St. John the
Divine in New York, they fanned out across America, ultimately visiting 102
cities.”

The report:

“called for a world government of delegated powers, strong immediate
limitations on national sovereignty, international control of all armies and
navies, an international court with adequate jurisdiction, a universal system
of money, progressive elimination of all tariff and quota restrictions on
world trade, an international bank, and worldwide freedom of immigration.”

It was Dulles who was instrumental in getting the FCC to support the United
Nations as well as its UNESCO (United Nations Educational, Scientific and
Cultural Organization) program. “Skull and Bones member Archibald MacLeish
wrote the UNESCO Constitution and several Freemasons helped create the
organization.” MacLeish belonged to the Council on Foreign Relations. He,
along with Adlai Stevenson, “worked to establish the United Nations and
drafted the preamble to its charter.” “A fervent international, MacLeish
strongly advocated One Worldism….” He was also cited for being involved in at
least 12 Communist front organizations and/or activities. In fact, his “FBI
file ran to over six hundred pages.” He “argued vigorously for a left-wing
press in the United States, if only because it advanced views contrary to
those of the majority.”

Dulles was former President Eisenhower’s Secretary of State and in 1950, when
the Federal Council of Churches changed its name to the National Council of
Churches, Rockefeller donated a large parcel of land for its headquarters. It
was Eisenhower who laid the cornerstone for the National Council of Churches
(NCC) in Masonic style.

Interestingly, President Eisenhower read a prayer at his inauguration in
January 1953. When copies of the prayer were checked it was discovered that
he had not mentioned the name of Jesus Christ in the entire prayer (just like
in Masonry). In the Masonic Lodge the chaplains are repeatedly told not to
pray or end their prayers in the name of Jesus.



By the way, the NCC just happens to be across the street from the
Rockefellers’ Riverside Church and the two buildings are connected by an
underground tunnel. Also, Rockefellers gave a $50 million endowment to
Riverside Church. “To symbolize the interdenominational spirit and its
further reconciliation of religion and science, the tympanum arching the main
portal contained the figures of non-Christian religious leaders and
outstanding heroes of secular history, Confucius and Moses, Hegel and Dante,
Mohammed and even the dread Darwin.” Also, this “church building sports stone
statues of Gargoyles on its Cathedral as well as statues of the Merovingian
King Clovis….John D. Rockefeller, Jr. is chairman of the Building Committee.”

Another famous building with gargoyles is St. John the Divine Church. One
author reveals:

“Grotesque-looking gargoyles are chiseled from stone and set in place on the
Cathedral, jeering down and sticking tongues out at the onlookers. Funding
for the two-century-long project has been supplied through gifts, including
some quite large— like the one for over a million dollars from international
financier and philanthropist J. P. Morgan.”

Gargoyles “are weird stone figures, half-human and half-animal or half- bird,
placed on the edges of cathedrals, palaces, and other buildings.”

“Riverside was previously pastored by Harry Emerson Fosdick. This was the
same Fosdick who was accosted by William Jennings Bryan for heresy—denying
the virgin birth.” Fosdick declared: “Of course I do not believe in the
Virgin Birth, or in that old fashioned substitutionary doctrine of the
Atonement; and I do not know any intelligent Christian minister who does.”

“Bryan and the fundamentalists tried to excommunicate Fosdick but who do you
suppose came to Fosdick’s defense?—none other than John Foster Dulles!”

GRAHAM FOLLOWS NCC WITH GREAT INTEREST

Fosdick belonged to at least 7 Communist front groups. He claimed that “Jesus
was as much ‘divine’ as his own mother.” He was also a leader in the National
Council of Churches. Additionally, Fosdick wrote articles for Margaret
Sanger’s Birth Control Review.

In spite of the apostasy in the leadership of the NCC, Graham visited the NCC
headquarters on August 27, 1991 and remarked: “There’s no group of people in
the world that I would rather be with right now than you all. Because I think
of you, I pray for you, and we follow with great interest the things you do.”
Graham’s connections to the NCC go back to at least 1958.

Getting back to John Foster Dulles: Not only did Dulles play a large role in
the Federal Council of Churches, but he was also involved with the World
Council of Churches (WCC). At one of the WCC’s meetings, Dulles said: “There
is no inherent incompatibility between the Christian view of the nature of
man and the practice of economic communism or state socialism.”

“It should be recognized, he suggested, that the long-range social ends which



Soviet leaders professed to seek were in many respects similar to the ends
which Christian citizens sought—‘a higher productivity of labor, abolition of
exploitation of man by man, “from each according to his abilities, to each
according to his needs.”’ There was nothing in these long-term ends, he
thought, irreconcilable with what Christians wanted. ‘Most of them have been
sought by Christians long before there was a Communist party,’ he declared.”

REDISTRIBUTION OF WEALTH

As early as 1939 Dulles said that there must be “some dilution of
sovereignty,” and “the establishment of a common money.”

On October 28, 1939 Dulles proposed “that America lead the transition to a
new order of less independent, semi-sovereign states bound together by a
league or federal union.”

As mention, in 1942 he was the chairman of a meeting of the Federal Council
of Churches (FCC) “which called for a world government,” etc.

“The report also called for world-wide redistribution of wealth. It held that
a ‘new order of economic life is both imminent and imperative.’ It accepted
Marxian concepts by denouncing various defects in the profit system as being
responsible for breeding war, demagogues, and dictators.”

Dulles also stated:

“The fundamental fact is that the nationalist system of wholly independent,
fully sovereign states is complete in its cycle of usefulness….Today, more
than ever before, are the defects of the sovereign system magnified, until
now it is no longer consonant with either peace or justice. It is imperative
that there be a transition to a new order. This has, indeed, become
inevitable; for the present system is rapidly encompassing its own
destruction. The real problem is not whether there will be a transition, but
how can transition be made, and to what” [Emphasis in the original.]

In one of the statements he authored for the Federal Council of Churches,
Dulles wrote:

“…Communism as an economic program for social reconstruction has points of
contact with the social message of Christianity as in its avowed concern for
the underprivileged and its insistence on racial equality…neither state
socialism nor free enterprise provide a perfect economic system; each can
learn from the experience of the other…the free enterprise system has yet to
prove it can assure steady production and employment….”

In War or Peace, Dulles wrote: “Fundamentally, world peace depends upon world
law, and world law depends upon a consensus of world opinion as to what is
right and what is just.”

Dulles, along with John D. Rockefeller III, “created the Population Council,
in November 1952. They warned of the need to stop expansion of the world’s
non-white population.” Dulles was also among several Council on Foreign
Relations members who knowingly brought Communist Fidel Castro to power in



Cuba.

Remember, this is the same John Foster Dulles who was instrumental in getting
Billy Graham open doors for a crusade in London in 1954 and “who designated
himself a Christian Communist.” Could Dulles have sincerely been interested
in having the Gospel preached? It doesn’t seem likely! I might add that
Dulles “also gave him a bit of political advice, perhaps hoping Graham would
not make statements that ran counter to U. S. foreign policy.”

TEMPLETON PRIZE

Billy Graham is so popular that he was selected as the recipient of the
Templeton Prize in 1982. In the address that Templeton gave during this
ceremony he said: “Every person is created by God, is a child of God and the
Holy Spirit dwells within each human being.” He continued:

“This afternoon, His Royal Highness Prince Philip presented the Templeton
Prize for 1982 to the Reverend Dr Graham, founder of the Billy Graham
Evangelistic Association. Evangelism is a duty for every person who worships
God in any form. Dr Graham has originated more new ideas in evangelism than
any living person. He has given the Church around the world a new hope and
has contributed vastly to the wider vision and meaning of evangelism. His co-
operation with all denominations to involve the statesmen of the world in
evangelism has left an indelible mark on Christian history.”

The Secret Power Of The Jesuits By J.
J. Murphy

A short history of the Jesuit Order which sheds light on what the Jesuits are
doing today.
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The Roman Catholic Agenda Embedded in
the Manhattan Declaration

The Roman Catholic Church-State’s primary goal is to make enforceable its
claim that it is the only true church of Jesus Christ and its pope, the
claimed “Vicar of Christ” has the right to judge everybody, as he did during
the Middle Ages.

Main Points of the US Border Crisis –
A Planned Foreign Invasion

The article I transcribed on January 20, The US Border Crisis – A Planned
Foreign Invasion is a long read, and that may discourage some people from
reading it all. Because I consider what Doug Thornton has to say is vital for
Americans to know, I compiled its main points in this post to make it only
1/10 of the length of the previous post.

For the record, I do not advocate acts of violence against government
officials. I do not own a firearm, but neither do I live in America anymore.
I’m not against getting a firearm if I live in an area of high crime. I
believe one of the main reasons why America has not yet fallen into total
tyranny is because of the Second Amendment of the Constitution, the right to
bear arms. I believe if the government outlaws guns, only outlaws will have
guns. And I can tell you for a fact, that this is the situation in Japan!
Though the average Japanese citizen was disarmed long ago, the Japanese mafia
– the Yakuza – have guns. They use them to shoot each other, rival gangs.
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Doug Thornton is the host of a podcast called American Vendicta. He is also a
retired US Marine and a former federal police officer who worked for the
Department of Homeland Security for 10 years. He worked for the Federal
Protective Service as the uniform law enforcement side of the federal
government. Many times he went down to the border to assist units from Border
Patrol and CBP (Customs and Border Protection) for their border operations.
The following quotations are all from Mr. Thornton. I slightly rewrote some
of the things he said to make them clearer.

The last 10 years we’ve had a million people yearly cross the border
either illegally or coming through here and just slipping the system,
then that’s easily 10 million people. But what we typically say is for
every million we don’t catch. There are two to 3 million that get by. So
if we take that estimate and then we flip it on its head, We’re easily
in the last decade at 30 to 40 million people undocumented.
Many of them are multiple-time felons pedophiles, torturers, rapists,
human traffickers, gun traffickers, terrorists, known cartels, and known
gang affiliates like the MS 13 (an international criminal gang).
You also then have other problems like diseases that come across. But
one of the things that seems to slip the mind of Congress, though they
know, is the amount of terrorism that comes across the border, the
amount of known terrorism that’s being found coming across the border
that the FBI blatantly turns the other way.
One of the simple forms of having a definition for invasion is an untold
amount of people being granted access into the country against the will
of the people there to deteriorate the laws and the customs and
procedures of the people. Now, after that, if you are in the legislative
system or the executive branch you will fully allow that to happen,
knowing that you’re bringing disease, crime, terrorism, and sex slave
trafficking to include many children trafficked, not just into America,
but from America, and then out of America, then you would be more
defined as a traitor by that term.
You take these people from socialist communist countries and they’re men
of fighting age. And they are bussed here. They didn’t walk. They did
not walk here. They were bussed here. Who bussed them? George Soros.
The cartel is a Fortune 500 company. And we’ve known it. We’ve watched
them. We monitor them. We observe them. They’ll send us sometimes at
these border patrol checkpoint stations, they’ll send us an 18-wheeler
filled with weed. You can smell it coming over the bridge. Then the dogs
hit on it. And then we have a merry time tearing the truck apart. And it
sucks us all in. And meanwhile, the truck full of fentanyl goes this
way. Or a truck with a nuclear missile goes this way. We won’t know
because we’re so busy with checking out the 18-wheeler filled with weed.
If Donald Trump doesn’t get re-elected, do you think the average person
in America is going to sit back and not complain about it? And then from
there, do you think there’s a small group of people who aren’t going to
take up arms about it? January 6 was a precursor to what 2024 is. If you
think of it as this, January 6 was planned in 2016. If that’s true. Then
2024 was planned in 2020 in 2021 with January 6. So I believe that they
are planning and building up the pressure building in the pot for a
violent reaction from the people.



And the Vatican plays a large part in it, Chris. You know this, we have
NGOs, nongovernment organizations on the border that are helping
affiliates, they’re trying to bring these people coming across the
border, who are not all Christians. They’re bringing these people across
the border and then they’re funneling them all over the United States.
You have entities like almost every Catholic Church, then to include the
Red Cross that are all sponsored by the Vatican, and controlled by the
Vatican. They are the main culprits and moving people. It’s always been
a Catholic Church that shows up somewhere at midnight with a van when we
got, a busload or two of the illegals. And then they come and pick them
up and they drive them away because they are helping the government with
re-purposing these people, bringing them to other places.
So if the government fails us, and they’re obviously failing us for a
reason, I don’t care what Congressman comes out and grandstands for five
minutes about how bad the border is. The majority of Republicans and
Democrats are doing this.
And Canada has its bigger point to play in this as well. This is also
happening in Canada. Most people don’t know this. You can take a flight
from Mexico, direct flight into Canada, and then just walk right across
the border.
Mass migrants aren’t going to South America to stay. They’re all being
sent to America. It’s to destabilize. There can be no other reason
except to destabilize the economy, rattle up the people, and destroy the
inner workings of our government, especially by creating social disorder
like crime.
The inevitable goal is the invasion of America. Why stage a war, why
float across an invasion force of people? If I was a diabolical person
and I wanted to take down America, this is what I would do. I would pay
your politicians to allow my army to come across. And it’s so hard and
too obvious to bring my army from Beijing and from St. Petersburg and
Moscow over to Mexico, then we’ll just hire our friends in South
America, who are all on our side, and we’ll send them up first. And
that’ll be the initial force. All you need is an initial force of
people.

The US Border Crisis – A Planned
Foreign Invasion

Retired US Marine and a former federal police officer Doug Thornton exposes
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the sinister reason behind the US border crisis. A must read!

The Movers and Shakers of this World

The most powerful people in the world are behind the scenes and are not the
visible leaders of the nations.

NWO Insider Dr. Richard Day Reveals
the New World Order Plan

Dr. Richard Day

Dr. Richard Day revealed New World Order plans in 1969. As we enter the new
year 2024, let’s count how many of these 55 points in their plans have come
to pass. My comments are in parenthesis after some of them.
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This article started with a video of the recollections of Dr. Lawrence
Dunegan regarding a lecture he attended on March 20, 1969, at a meeting of
the Pittsburgh Pediatric Society. Unfortunately, that video was removed from
YouTube. �

The lecturer at that gathering of pediatricians was Dr. Richard Day (who died
in 1989). At the time Dr. Day was Professor of Pediatrics at Mount Sinai
Medical School in New York. Previously he had served as Medical Director of
Planned Parenthood Federation of America. Dr. Dunegan was formerly a student
of Dr. Day at the University of Pittsburgh and was well acquainted with him,
though not intimately. He describes Dr. Day as an insider of the “Order” and
although Dr. Dunegan’s memory was somewhat dimmed by the intervening years,
he is able to provide enough details of the lecture to enable any enlightened
person to discern the real purposes behind the trends of our time.

You can also read a transcript of the entire message on this
site!

Here are just some of the topics covered in this video created from Dr.
Dunegan’s audio tapes about the plans of the New World Order. He revealed
this information in 1969! How many predictions can you count that have been
fulfilled? Please write your answer in the comments section below.

Girls would be discouraged from playing with dolls so they wouldn’t1.
think about babies. They would be encouraged to get out on the soccer
field instead.
Guns would be eliminated almost entirely and the few that were allowed2.
to have them for hunting would have to check them out from officials.
(The public in Canada, Australia and New Zealand have been disarmed.
This is the reason, in my opinion, government repression during the
Covid plandemic was much harsher in those nations than in America.)
They already could cure over 98% of all cancers – they had the cures at3.
the Rockefeller Institute. But they would not be released because there
were too many people in the world and they had to die of something.
Homosexuality will be encouraged – anything goes. (Since the Obama4.
administration, gay rights have been promoted, and now under Biden, the
LGBTQ agenda is given priority over fixing the southern border crisis
and fixing other serious problems America is facing today.)
Families will diminish in importance. People would be encouraged to live5.
alone.
Euthanasia will be encouraged – they will use “the demise pill” to kill6.
themselves.
Births will be strictly controlled and you could not simply have7.
children because you wanted them.
“Stupid” people would not eat correctly and exercise so they would die8.
much earlier and that’s what they wanted.
Private doctors will be eliminated – doctors make too much money.9.
They will make health care so expensive that you must have insurance or10.
be financially destroyed. Limiting access to affordable medical care
will make eliminating the elderly easier. They would stop hospitals from
giving any charity care.
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New difficult-to-treat and diagnose diseases will come about as a means11.
of population control. (SARS, Covid-19, laboratory engineered viruses.)
Running shoes and sports equipment will be made glamorous to make the12.
“smart” people get into exercise.
Romantic music will not be put out anymore. All the old music will be13.
brought back on certain “oldies” radio stations and the young people
will have their own radio stations. Old movies will be put on again for
the old people.
Entertainment will be used to mainly change and program young people.14.
The old people are not important anyway so they don’t care much about
them.
Entire meals will be made and put in grocery stores. Convenience foods15.
will be made unhealthy. They wanted people who were too lazy to fix
their own meals or exercise to die early.
Inducing heart attacks as a means of assassination. (Heart attacks among16.
young people have indeed dramatically increased since the Covid-19
pandemic. Did the Covid vaccines cause it? I believe it did.)
They will blend all religions but Christianity had to go especially!17.
Once the Roman Catholic Church is brought down then the rest will go
next. Then they will create a new religion. (Many traditional Catholics
are alarmed at the way Pope Francis is leading the church. I believe
that even if the RCC is destroyed as an institution, those who
controlled it will lead the new world religion. And if end-time events
do not go the way dispensational evangelicals think they will, some have
actually said they will throw their Bible away!)
They will change the Bible over time – churches would help them! (False18.
doctrines abound in churches today.
The education system will be restructured as a tool of indoctrination.19.
Kids will spend more time in school but won’t learn anything. Kids will
have to specialize early on in their education and changing their plans
will be very difficult.(Many Americans cannot find major countries such
as Japan on a map.
ID will be required for all travel. They will implant IDs inside the20.
skin so that nobody can say they lost their IDs.
They will control who has access to information. Some books will just21.
disappear or be changed. They will even have thieves steal certain books
from the library. (It’s much harder for them to control Information now
unless Internet providers start to charge more money to access websites
like mine which are not sanctioned by the government.
Drug use will be encouraged to create a “Jungle” atmosphere. Meanwhile,22.
police enforcement to put people in prison for drugs will be drastically
increased.
Food will be strictly controlled and people would be not allowed to grow23.
their own. They only would give you enough food to give you what you
needed but hoarding food or growing food would be criminal activities.
They didn’t want anybody to be able to support those outside their
system.
Travel will be first made cheaper to encourage people to spread out24.
their families but then made very expensive so few people can afford it.
Crime will be increased as a way to control society.25.
More jails would be made and they would even use hospitals as jails.26.
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America would lose its manufacturing base. Other countries would be27.
making the products America was making now. (This is sure true of
manufacturing in Asian countries.)
Sports would be used as a tool for social change – Soccer was being28.
encouraged since it was a global game. They wanted to do away with
anything like football and baseball that were created in the United
States. National pride of any type would be discouraged.
Sex and violence would be programmed through entertainment.29.
All television sets would have secret cameras that would watch everybody30.
in the room.
They would implant IDs in everybody.31.
They would control what was in our food.32.
They already controlled the weather. They would stop rain in certain33.
areas to bring them under their control. They would make rain during
harvest to make it harder to get the food from the fields.
There were always two reasons for all their actions. The public reason34.
they give everybody and the REAL reason.
People don’t ask the right questions – they are too trusting.35.
Scientific research would be falsified to push their agendas.36.
Terrorism would be used to control the people.37.
Home ownership will be a thing of the past.38.
The new system would be either brought by peaceful means if possible or39.
by bringing the nation to the brink of nuclear war. People would give up
their national sovereignty to keep the peace.
If too many people resisted their plans, there might be a need to use40.
one, two or more nuclear weapons to show that “we mean business”.
War was justified as a way to control the population. They were happy41.
that World Wars had killed millions so they couldn’t keep having babies.
But now with nuclear weapons, they would not allow wars to be fought
with nuclear weapons on a wide scale.
Americans have had it too good so nuclear terrorism might need to be42.
used in order to implement the new world order system.
Inflation is a tool of control. Money would be turned into credit. Cash43.
would be done away with. People would carry money only for small items
such as chewing gun. All else is done electronically. They would
ultimately have a single bank system but might appear as several banks.
All purchases would be tracked. If you bought too much of an item or a44.
particular item, an official would be alerted to investigate. The
ability to save would be curtailed so they would not be able to
accumulate wealth. Wealth in the hands of the people is not good for
those in charge.
If you saved too much, your pay would be cut in the future so you could45.
not accumulate any wealth.
Credit would be encouraged so people would get in debt and get in46.
trouble so authorities could come down hard on them.
Eventually there would only be one credit card and then after that,47.
there would be a skin implant located in your right hand or your
forehead. He was told to not worry about what the Bible said about this
because this was just the logical place for the implant.
Implants would also be used for surveillance. Every citizen could be48.
identified by their own signal through tooth fillings etc.



You’ll be watching television and somebody will be watching you at a49.
central station. The TV could be off and still monitor you. They could
tell what you are watching and how you are reacting to what you are
watching. The signals for monitoring you will go down the cable for your
Cable TV and telephone wires.
Audio monitors would also be used in other rooms. Any wires that come50.
into the home will be used to monitor you such as telephone wires.
There would be service trucks everywhere putting in the monitoring51.
equipment.
People who already owned houses would be allowed to keep them but young52.
people would never be able to afford a home. The cost of homes would not
come down even with all the empty houses. They would control the price
of homes to turn more and more people into renters.
People would be assigned where they would live and they would assign53.
non-family members to live with you. That’s why the census asks how many
bedrooms you have in the home.
When the new system comes out, they would be required to sign allegiance54.
to it. There would be no room for people who would not sign their
allegiance to the new system. They would be secretly taken to special
places where they would not live very long. People will just disappear
so they can’t be martyrs.
The new system will come in over a weekend in the winter. They would55.
announce the new system was in place on a Monday. Everybody will have
less leisure time after the new system was brought in so they couldn’t
figure out what was going on.

Pope Francis declares WAR against
Bible believing Christians!

A fundamentalist group, although it may not kill anyone, although it may not
strike anyone, is violent. — Pope Francis

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/pope-francis-declares-war-against-bible-believing-christians/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/pope-francis-declares-war-against-bible-believing-christians/


The CIA, Knights of Malta, Vatican
Connection

The Knights of Malta have their own Constitution and are sworn to work toward
the establishment of a New World Order with the Pope at its head.

Jesuit control over the CIA

The CIA is run and operated by the Jesuits and the Roman Catholic Church.

The Jesuit / Vatican Connection with
Zionism, Israel, and Western
Intelligence Agencies
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I found a goldmine of information from saidit.net that positively links the
Jesuit Order to Israel and Zionism! This article is not a mere copy and paste
from saidit.net but a compilation of several sources. I’m going through all
the links on saidit.net to fact-check and compile all the information I think
is relative to the subject. Indented paragraphs are quotes from the sources I
found.

Former German officer and Knight of Malta Reinhard Gehlen was instrumental in
the formation and structure of Mossad, the Israeli intelligence agency!

This is confirmed on the Find a Grave website.

Reinhard Gehlen was a General in the German Army during the Second World War
and served as Chief Intelligence Officer(FHO) Foreign Armies East, on the
Eastern Front obtaining accurate information about the strength and
capabilities of the Red Army.

Just imagine that! One of Hitler’s generals the creator of Mossad! That alone
says a lot of what I am trying to prove in this article.

James Jesus Angleton was in charge of the CIA’s relationship with Mossad,
making it part of the CIA, KGB and MI6 formation.
“James Jesus Angleton (December 9, 1917 – May 11, 1987) was an American
intelligence operative who served as chief of counterintelligence for the
Central Intelligence Agency from 1954 to 1975.” – Source: Wikipedia.
He was a member of the Knights of Malta and head of the ‘Vatican Desk’ and
‘Israel Desk.’ Source: Movers and Shakers of the Sovereign Military Order of
Malta
Jesuit-trained Shimon Peres gave the lands of Israel to the Vatican in the
Oslo Accords.
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Shimon Peres with Pope Benedict. That sure looks like a
Masonic handshake!

“The Black Pope,” Jesuit Superior General Adolfo Nicolas, rules “the White
Pope” sitting in “St. Peter’s Chair,” Pope Benedict XVI, who in turn rules
“the Great White Witch,” Dame of Malta and key Bilderberger, Queen Elizabeth
II. The Queen, upon orders from her immediate master in London, Jesuit
Provincial of the British Province Michael Holman, made Israeli President
Shimon Peres a Knight of the Order of St. Michael and St. George in November
of 2008, he having faithfully administered Rome’s foremost colony (Israel) in
the Middle East for over fifty years. Source: Vatican Assassins
A lot of Israeli prime ministers were also high-level Freemasons. This is
confirmed on Freemason Israel Prime Ministers, 1948-2008
Jesuit control over Freemasonry has been pointed out by many relevant figures
in the past. The Jesuits themselves were very influential towards the Zionist
movement itself. The Rothschilds played a huge role in the movement towards
Israel, who have proven to side with the Vatican in order to target their
“fellow” Jews many times in the past. The Jesuits used the Rothschilds to
fund the Bolshevik revolution, so not only can they be held accountable for
the millions of kills under the Communist regime, but they also supported the
anti-Semitic and fascists movements in Europe simultaneously to blame the
Jews for creating Communism.
The Jesuit control over Intelligence in the Middle East isn’t limited to the
Mossad itself, but they even control the Palestinian authorities through the
CIA, having both groups caught up in a Hegelian Dialectic that they can
exploit.
The Jesuits are probably the most anti-Semitic group out there due to the
Jews being a rather materialist group, which they can’t tolerate. They are an
extremely anti-nationalist group as well.
The Vatican believes that religious, nationalist Jews aren’t the rightful
owners of the lands of Israel and that it actually belongs to Catholic
Christians.
The Jesuits are the group that has control over all the most relevant
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Intelligence agencies and have always gone out of their way to blame Zionism
and the Jews themselves for it.
The Jesuits have controlled the CIA, FBI, KGB/FSB, MI5/MI6, Mossad
Intelligence groups simultaneously. So they are responsible for nearly every
single conflict involving every single nation on earth in the last decades,
all while blaming the Jews for it.

Comments from the webmaster

I think with this information we can see the Israeli-Hamas war in a new
light. Just the fact that the Israel government took 8 hours to come to the
aid of their own citizens, and the fact that the border war was unguarded
giving Hamas free reign to do their dirty work, tells me the operation was
planned by the Jesuits to lead to the destruction of both sides. Will the
Vatican-led Western world continue to allow Israel to murder Palestinians?
The head of the Freemasons in the 19th century, Albert Pike, predicted the
following:

“The Third World War must be fomented by taking advantage of the
differences caused by the “agentur” of the “Illuminati” between the
political Zionists and the leaders of the Islamic World. The war
must be conducted in such a way that Islam (the Moslem Arabic
World) and political Zionism (the State of Israel) mutually destroy
each other.

You may ask, “How do you know your sources are not Zionist disinformation?”
I’m basing my views on the history I know about the Roman Catholic Church and
the belief the early Protestant Reformers had about the office of the papacy
being the seat of the Antichrist, meaning Satan’s political control of the
world. I could ask you the same question. How do you know your beliefs about
Jewish control of the world are not based on Jesuit disinformation?

One author I read recently, Benjamin H. Freedman, a man who was raised
Jewish, has some interesting things to say about Talmudic Kabbalistic Judaism
which he rejects. But I don’t trust him because he’s a Holocaust denier and
became a Roman Catholic!!! He could therefore have been a shill working for
the Jesuits.

https://saidit.net/s/Jesuits/comments/8fwp/the_jesuits_have_controlled_the_cia_fbi_kgbfsb/
https://saidit.net/s/Jesuits/comments/8fwp/the_jesuits_have_controlled_the_cia_fbi_kgbfsb/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/eschatology/the-three-world-wars-of-albert-pike/

